
BLESSINGS. . .AND MORE 
 

    The holidays are a time when many give thanks for their blessings, and this year that goes 

double for one of ours. . .the Fred Meijer Heartland Trail. Without ñourò Trail many of us 

would have been a little stir crazy through the pandemic. The Trail has meant freedom to 

move, freedom to be outdoors, freedom to enjoy nature, and freedom to greet others safely. 

For that we are truly blessed.   

 

     We are also blessed by the volunteers who trim trees, cut up felled trees, mow grass, 

ditch mow, pick-up and empty trash, put up and take down barriers, paint bollards and ki-

osks, and generally keep the Trail pleasant and safe.  

 

     

 This annual November newsletter always serves two functions:   

 

1. an annual report of the Friends of the Fred Meijer Heartland Trail; and  

 

2. a call for more volunteers, because as youôll note in the article about the Bollard  

Rangers, ñmany hands make light work.ò  Current volunteers need help in main-

taining the Trail by those who value it. Look for additions to the Facebook page so 

that is easier for the young folks to do.  

 

     We know there are many of you who help in various ways for which we are unaware. We 

may not be thanking you by name, but we appreciate your work.  

       

The Board of the Friends of Fred Meijer Heartland Trail 
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fredmeijerheartlandtrail.org  

FFMHT is a 501(c)(3) organization. All donations are tax deductible. 

http://fredmeijerheartlandtrail.org/


Many areas of the Trail were improved in 2021. 

The Trail parking lot in Stanton and Walnut 

Street to Carlson Road had cracks filled, root 

bumps repaired, 75 depressions filled and two 

coats of reseal, at a cost of $16,960. Root 

bumps were smoothed at Michigan Street in 

McBride at a cost of $525.00. Cracks were filled 

for three miles from Sidney Road to Miller Road 

at a cost of $11,025. Many thanks to the Mid 

West Michigan Trail Authority for funding 

these projects and D & D Asphalt for doing 

the work. 

 

The Greenville Area Community Founda-

tion funded the resealing and restriping of the 

Trail Parking Lot in McBride and the repainting 

of the safety stripe from the Trail at Lake Road 

to the Trail crossing at Peck Road near Green-

ville (2.4 miles, both sides), at a cost of $4600. 

Work was completed by the Montcalm Coun-

ty Road Commission and D & D Asphalt. 

Many thanks! 

 

 

Bollard Rangers Want YOU!! 

by Jane Hemenway 

 

The Numbers: 

 

216 bollards at road intersections 

12 bollards at driveway intersections 

51 bollards in Greenville 

48 bollards at bridges 

  

327 total bollards, the short yellow posts that 

serve as a barrier to keep motorized vehicles off 

the Trail, help protect the Trail and those using 

it. Periodically, the bollards need a fresh coat of 

paint or repair. As you can imagine, this can 

take many hours for one or two people. But, as 

the saying goes, ñmany hands make light 

work.ò Perhaps there are a few bollards along 

the Trail where you visit? Maybe you could help 

with that small stretch of the Trail and lessen 

the load of the 40+ miles of Trail we en-

joy? We are looking for volunteers to donate a 

little bit of time once or twice annually to help 

keep the FMHT safe and beautiful. Will you be 

a Bollard Ranger?  To volunteer, contact us 

by email at fmht.fbpage@gmail.com or at 

Fred Meijer Heartland Trail, Contact,  and 

fill out the  online form.  

 

Youôre never too young to volunteer!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bridge Repairs in Greenville 

by Karen Stearns  

 

Thanks to the hard work of LS Engineering 

in Greenville and the help of Miller Devel-

opment of Weidman, the repairs are almost 

completed and the bridge is again open for 

public use. A few details will wait until spring, 

mostly concerning re-seeding and a bit of 

painting. The bridge surface will also be re-

sealed at that time. Thanks to all who made 

these repairs possible and to Trail usersô pa-

tience. 
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Resealing and Trail Surface Repairs 

by Karen Stearns 
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Tree Removal Projects 
by Karen Stearns 

  

The Board has concentrated on removal of 

encroaching trees and dead trees on the 

FMHT in 2021. Smaller, encroaching trees 

along the Trail have been removed by The 

Stump Guy, a business in Crystal, over the 

nine miles from Riverdale to Luce Road. A 

new project to remove dead trees is under-

way from Sidney Road to Carlson Road in 

Montcalm County.  

 

As Trail users know, there are hundreds of 

dead trees along the Trail that are blown 

over or die and block the Trail from time-to-

time.  Many  thanks to  the known 
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